

Date: March 25, 2021

Location: Mulligans Sports

Bar & Grill, 16707 State

Highway 32, Lakewood, WI

54138

Phone: (715) 276-3125

## Pirates of the Northwoods

## Meeting Notes

Members present: President Dan D., Diane A., Bob B., Dan & Sherri G., Archie & Kitti O.

Diane said we have \$3,438.67 in the bank. Our club is not charging dues this year as the national organization is not charging the clubs this year.

Upcoming dates to put on your calendars (COVID dependent):

Brat Fry at Super Valu - May 22 (I checked with LeeAnn and she requested the date)

Mardi Gras - July 17 & 18 (parade Sunday, the 18th)

Festi Fall - September 18

There will be no Walk/Run this year.

President Dan will check with Townsend to see if they are having a 4th of July parade.

Dan G. will contact Lakewood Sports to see if we could possibly sell food there to raise money. July 3 was suggested as a date. Dan also said that he is not planning a highway clean up until the fall. Wood ticks are just too bad in the spring.

A possible cash raffle to raise money was discussed. We would have to obtain a raffle license from the State. Further discussion is needed to see if this may be something we want to do.

Regarding elections for President and Secretary, Kitti had nominated herself earlier to remain as Secretary. Dan G. nominated Dan D. as President and this was seconded by Bob B. Nominations were declared closed so Dan D. will continue as President and Kitti O. will remain the Secretary.

A different meeting location was discussed. If anyone has a suggestion, please let President Dan know.

Diane A. said that it is very important to our national organization that we have an updated web site as well as a Face Book page. Toni S. is currently in charge of the web site. Kitti will speak to Toni to see if she needs any assistance with the web page.

Kitti said that Toni S. had contacted her about possibly contacting former Lioness members to see if they might want to consider joining our club. Kitti will call Toni for more information.

President Dan said he would like to have a miniature golf tournament at Sleepy Hollow in Townsend this summer. He will check with Sleepy Hollow to see what we would have to do to hold one. It was suggested that we could advertise the event and use it to get more club members.

Our next meeting will be at Mulligan's, April 29, at 3 p.m. Please note the new time.

Kitti Orchel, Secretary